

VILLAGE OF STANLEY  
INCORPORATED 1966

REGULAR MEETING OF STANLEY VILLAGE COUNCIL

JUNE 9, 1994

In Attendance:

Roger Ross	Mayor
Freda Hood	Councillor
Barbara MacDonald	Councillor
Earle MacNaughton	Councillor
Lorna Pinnock	Clerk
D.P.Veysey	RCMP
M. Edmondson	Fire Chief

ITEM MINUTES

1 PRAYER FOR CIVIC AUTHORITIES

2 APPROVAL OF PREPARED AGENDA

MOTION: F. HOOD \ B. MACDONALD \ CARRIED.

3 APPROVAL OF PRE-CIRCULATED MINUTES

MOTION: E. MACNAUGHTON \ B. MACDONALD \ CARRIED.

4 RCMP REPRESENTATIVE

D.P.Veysey was present at our Council Meeting and reported that things were relatively quiet in Stanley for the month of May. He advised that Richard Younkens from PEI will now be serving this area. He stated that there seems to have been problems with three-wheelers in the area. Councillor F. Hood asked him if an RCMP Representative could drop in at the High School at lunchtime some day at the cafeteria, just to expose themselves to the students, etc.

ACTION: N/A

5 FIRE CHIEF'S REPORT

Our new Fire Chief, Michael Edmondson, was present at our meeting. He reported that they received 3 calls in April, 5 in May (3 of them at the High School), and 2 in June. The annual Yard and Bake Sale will be held on July 9, 1994. He advised that they are trying to raise funds for a 1-Ton. He reported that they brought in between \$1,200.00 and \$1,400.00 from their crib tournaments during the winter.

He stated that they need more spare Air bottles, rather than more bunker suits. The bottles range in price from \$500. - \$800. per bottle. They now have 8 Bunker Suits and 12 Firemen.

VILLAGE OF STANLEY  
INCORPORATED 1966

Page 2

The dangerous speed of the firemen was discussed, especially when they are on their way to a fire.

He advised that their monthly meeting is held on the last Tuesday of each month, and Councillor Freda Hood suggested that an RCMP Representative attend one of these meetings.

Mr. Edmondson gave the Clerk various bills and a form that he would like to have printed.

Clerk requested to refer to Budget for figures pertaining to Fire Department requests.

ACTION: CLERK

6 POLICING COMMITTEE MEETING

Councillor F. Hood reported that no meeting has been held since our last meeting.

ACTION: N/A

7 AMBULANCE

*Postcard*  
Mayor Ross reported that all volunteers are now required to take a Physical Test, then a written test.

ACTION: N/A

8 GROUP COMMITTEE MEETING

Councillor E. MacNaughton reported that the Beavers are having their closing on June 18th and 19th over at Mactaquac.

ACTION: N/A

9 NASHWAAK VILLA BOARD

It was reported that the Monthly Meeting was held on June 7, 1994. Other reports included: creditations coming up; the entrance has been screened in; and that indoor-outdoor flooring will be installed on the floor in the porch area. Councillor F. Hood advised that she was present at the Nursing Home Convention and suggestions were made to have a Disaster Plan set up for the Stanley area on a relatively small scale. Council agreed on two dates for a possible meeting with Eileen Malone of Health Management Services, those dates being July 4th at 1:00 PM or July 5th at 1:00 PM. Councillor Freda Hood will get back to Mrs. Malone to check on these dates, and further advise Council.

ACTION: F. HOOD

10 JEREMY WAGENER

It was reported that the cement slab has now been removed, and during the meeting this evening, he appeared and made a \$100.00 payment on his account.

ACTION: N/A

VILLAGE OF STANLEY  
INCORPORATED 1966

Page 3

11

**DOG TAGS**

It was reported that Leonard Westin's dog has been running at large. Clerk advised that approximately 25 Dog Tags have been sold.

ACTION: N/A

12

**LIBRARY**

Councillor Barbara MacDonald advised that reports have been received that things are running smooth, and the Grand Opening is still scheduled for September.

ACTION: N/A

13

**LIFT STATIONS**

Recent bill received from Bearisto's for \$1,461.61 as they had to come up and pump it out because it was full of sand again. Council again discussed having camera's come up.

Councillor B. MacDonald asked Walter Dorcas, Dept. of Transp., about the possibility of getting our bridge painted, and he said that he would do try to get Dept. of Transp. to do so, as it certainly is in need of same.

Councillor F. Hood advised that Mrs. Ann Gorman has been complaining about the Red Rock Road not being chip-sealed.

Council discussed the problem with Marven Dunphy still laying blame on the Village for the water problem that he has in his basement.

Mayor Ross advised that Roy Consultants are being fined for dumping into our Sewer System.

Mayor Ross will contact Phillip Campbell to check out the Lift Stations.

Clerk will contact Melanson's Underground Services to get a cost estimate for them to come up with their cameras.

ACTION: MAYOR ROSS & CLERK

14

**JULY 1ST, 1994**

Councillor F. Hood advised Council that she has not heard back from any messages that she has left for Mr. Brown regarding the Band on July 1st. Since then, Mr. Brown has left a message on the Office Answering Machine confirming that his Band will be in attendance on July 1st/94. Clerk will advise the Lion's Club. Ross Thomas had delivered a copy of the proposed agenda for July 1st to Clerk to be distributed to Council.

ACTION: CLERK

Page 4

15 **CLEAN-UP OF VILLAGE STREETS**

Councillor F. Hood commented that the workmanship displayed by Aaron Merrill while doing the streets was not satisfactory.

ACTION: N/A

16 **SANDY FULLARTON**

Streetlight is now installed.

ACTION: N/A

17 **STANLEY PARK**

Councillor Barbara MacDonald reported that the Roundabout is now painted and welded and ready for use. Councillors F. Hood and B. MacDonald will get together soon and decide where to put the playground equipment that is ready, as it would be nice to have it in by July 1st, 1994.

ACTION: F. HOOD & B. MACDONALD

18 **AMENDMENT TO SEWERAGE BY-LAW**

Mayor Ross commented that he did not feel that our present fine is stiff enough.

MOTION: It was moved that the fine for Commercial Offenders be not less than \$5,000. and not more than \$10,000., and the fine for Individuals be \$200.

MOTION: E. MACNAUGHTON \ B. MACDONALD \ CARRIED.

ACTION: CLERK

19 **STOP SIGN BY EVA BENNETT'S**

Mayor Ross will look after it right away, and also will see that the sign for Pleasant Avenue is re-installed.

ACTION: MAYOR ROSS

20 **DAY CARE**

Council agreed to give The Humbles 2 free month's rent for the materials they used and supplied, and because of them supplying their own labor, Council agreed to give them free rent until September 1st, 1994.

MOTION: It was moved that Clerk write a letter to The Humbles advising that, due to renovations and labor supplied, Council will give them an additional month's rent, and the first rental fee will be due on September 1, 1994.

MOTION: B. MACDONALD \ E. MACNAUGHTON \ CARRIED.

21 **APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR MAY 1994**

MOTION: F. HOOD \ B. MACDONALD \ CARRIED.

Page 5

22 **LIFT STATION BY STANLEY MUTUAL**

Councillor Earle MacNaughton and Mayor Ross will check more of the Property Plans that we have right away, and reported that the Surveyor Pins were located, and Village are going to have to move this debris. Mayor Ross will look after contacting Walter Dorcas, Dept. of Transp., to get a machine to move it.

ACTION: MAYOR ROSS

23 **LETTER - NASHWAAK VILLA**

Council requested that Clerk contact one of the girls who signed the letter to explain it to us, and then we will post it on the Bulletin Board for the public.

ACTION: CLERK

24 **LETTER - ELLA LOMAX**

She was requesting that her ditch be dug out. Clerk to respond to her letter to advise that the Village cannot afford to do this, but will ask Dept. of Transp. on her behalf. Mayor Ross will contact Walter Dorcas, Dept. of Transp.

ACTION: MAYOR ROSS & CLERK

25 **GRADUATION PRIZES 1994**

Council agreed to donate \$75.00 as last year, and Clerk will look after same.

ACTION: Clerk

26 **DONATIONS FOR SAFE-GRAD 1994**

Council agreed to give the same as last year, and a Safe-Grad Representative will stop in on June 15, 1994 to pick it up.

ACTION: Clerk

27 **REQUEST FROM LLOYD FOREMAN**

He is putting a Steel Shed on his property to store his lawnmower, and wants to know if he requires a Building Permit. Council agreed that Mr. Foreman should obtain a Building Permit, but as our Building Inspector is away for the summer, he can do so when he returns at the end of August/94. Clerk will write to Mr. Foreman, advising same. Also, it appears that Mr. Ted Bavis has constructed a small garage and obtained no Building Permit. Clerk will write him a letter to ask him to do so.

ACTION: Clerk

Page 6

28

**SEWAGE ARREARS**

Clerk asked Council what they want to do with the very, very delinquent accounts.

In regards to the past due account of Gloria Bishop, Council agreed that Ruth Palmer be held responsible as it is her house, and Clerk will try to contact her. As far as the Kovacs account is concerned, Council agreed that we find out who holds the mortgage, and whether or not we can put a lien on it. Clerk will contact Peter Forbes to obtain this information. Council agreed that the account of Michael Gormley be written off. Other delinquent accounts will have to be looked after as soon as possible.

ACTION: CLERK

29

**ADJOURNMENT**

11:45 PM MOTION: F. HOOD.

VILLAGE OF STANLEY  
*[Handwritten signatures]*